BOARD OF HEALTH DECEMBER 13, 2018

On Thursday, December 13, 2018, at 7:30 P.M., the regularly scheduled meeting of the Holland Township-Board of Health was held in the meeting room at the Municipal Building, Church Road.

Before the meeting was opened, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson, Tony Szumski, and the following statement was read at the commencement of the meeting.

Adequate notice of this regular meeting was given pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, by the Township Clerk on December 21, 2017, by:

- Posting such notice on the bulletin board at the Municipal Building and on the Holland Township website.
- 2. Mailing the same to the Hunterdon County Democrat and the Express Times.

Members present at the meeting: Pearl Hammerstone, Tony Szumski, Robert Thurgarland, Donna Lizanich, Audrey Balogh, Christopher Balogh, and Jeffrey Waldron

Members Absent: Vann Smith

Audrey Balogh made a motion, seconded by Donna Lizanich, to accept the minutes of October 11, 2018. Motion carried

The following correspondence was given to members present.

1. Hunterdon County Department of Public Safety September 27, 2018

Division of Public Health Services

Risk- Based Inspection Report

Holland Township Public School

710 Milford Warren Glen Road, Rt. 519, Milford NJ 08848

Risk Type: 2

REHS: B-2225 Daniel Wyckoff 9/27/2018

Reason: Routine

Results: Satisfactory Gold

2. St. Hubert's Animal Welfare Center Animal Control Services

3201 US Highway 22E Branchburg, www.sthuberts.org

Detailed Dispatch Summary – Date Generated November 3, 2018 October 1 to October 31, 2018

Detailed Dispatch Summary – Date Generated December 1, 2018 November 1 to November 30, 2018 Redemption Form November 15, 2018

3. Hunterdon County Department of Public Safety November 30, 2018

Division of Public Health Services

Copy of a memo sent to a resident of Clinton, NJ regarding a cat bite on November 14, 2018 in Holland Township.

The above correspondence was discussed and action taken as necessary.

Pearl talked to Debra Vaccarella regarding the violation on Block 9 Lot 44, 168 Bellis Road, dated June 29, 2018, Ponding of septic effluent visible on surface of ground. Mr. Dawson was required to pump his tank and give a receipt to the Hunterdon County Division of Health within 48 hours.

Debra stated Mr. Dawson has been pumping his tank and Kurt Hoffman, his engineer, has an approved plan, September 19, 2018 for a new septic field. Mr. Dawson had a job offer and may have moved out of the State. Pearl told Debra the Holland Board of Health wants to be notified when a violation has been taken care of. Debra stated she will send us notification in the future.

Pearl has spoken to Bob Vaccarella regarding Waivers that the Holland Township Board of Health has granted, that require a UV system to be installed on the well and requesting a passing coliform test. We have no way of knowing if all requirements of the waiver have been met.

Bob Vaccarella stated he can give us a copy of this water test for our files in the future.

Pearl inquired from the County Board of Health whether they still use the LINCS notification Health Alert Network and if the Communicable Disease Summary is still being issued.

Janice, from the County called and stated they still issue these documents and she will check into why we are not receiving them. If we want them, we should be getting them.

Bob Thurgarland reached out to Tadhgh Rainey regarding the various documents we received in the past and are no longer receiving them from the County Health Department. Bob will follow up on this issue.

Bob Thurgarland is looking into a web site for the Holland Township Board of Health.

Donna Lizanich called the Zoning Department regarding 50 Gridley Circle. There was much garbage, old car and junk around the house, which has been vacant. The Zoning Officer and Holland Township police have been looking into this property.

Donna Lizanich made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Christopher Balogh. The meeting adjourned at 8:12 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Bearl M. Hanmerstone

Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary